August 15, 2025 East Fork Fire Protection District Minden NV 89423

Dear Board members,

Over the past three months several Sheridan Acres residents have contacted you regarding wildfire hazard in our neighborhood. We are trying to take advantage of the resources that may be available to Sheridan, as outlined in the WUI code and the Sheridan CWPP.

- In early June Sheridan Firewise leaders (Janet Melander and Peggy Ristorcelli) sent a letter expressing our concerns and asking for help. It was included in the June Board Meeting packet.
- 2) Eric Reuter (395 Fricke Ct) submitted a Wildland Urban Interface Complaint Form on June 11, 2025, outlining his observations about his neighbor's property (Stanley Veale at 950 Sheridan Way).
- 3) I made a public comment at the July Board Meeting, again explaining my concerns about Sheridan Acres and asking for assistance or suggestions.

None of us has received a reply. No action has been taken at the Veale residence.

Maybe our concerns are not valid. Maybe you cannot help us. Maybe you are making plans, but things are going slowly. Maybe we are not doing this correctly.

Is there a better way for us to use the resources that appear to be available?

Whatever the reason, an update would be appreciated.

Thank you,

Peggy Ristorcelli Sheridan Firewise Community Outreach

## Contacts:

Janet Melander Firewise Ambassador (NVSheridanFire@gmail.com)

Peggy Ristorcelli Firewise Community Outreach (ristors@charter.net)

Eric Reuter (408-781-8557)